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Confidentiality Policy
The role of SEND Advice is to make sure parents receive confidential and impartial information, advice and support so they can make informed decisions about their child’s special educational needs and disabilities (SEND).  
The service does this by working in partnership with parents and, where relevant, professionals supporting their child, giving information, advice and support.
Staff job descriptions and training state that all information about families is confidential except where there are child protection concerns when there is a requirement to share information with child protection agencies.

The Service operates in the Borough Council’s offices but at arm’s length from the Local Authority. All written data is stored on password protected software and in locked filing cabinets.  The service uses a cloud database called Crossdata which is not accessed by any other council staff.  Staff do not leave files where others can view them and lock computer screens when away from their desks. Confidentiality is stated on the SEND Advice information leaflets and on the website.
Staff store information in line with the Data Protection Act 1998 and are happy to give copies of any data held about them to parents. 
SEND Advice does not take referrals from anyone other than parents.  If parents would like help they need to contact the service; however, they can ask for the help of a professional if necessary, to do this.  In exceptional circumstances where a parent has genuine difficulty contacting us, staff will phone or meet with the parent at the request of another person, usually a family member. Staff establish whether the parent genuinely wants support before proceeding further. 

When talking with parents staff let them know that any information they give is confidential and will not be passed on to anybody else unless they ask, or there are child protection issues. Staff explain that with their permission we store their data on our secure database in accordance with the provisions of the Data Protection Act 1998. 
Staff do not contact anybody involved with a child without the parent giving permission to do this.

This policy is reviewed annually.
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